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Honorable Member,

Genzo Hamatani Passed Away

Dr Hamatani joined our association in 1952, and was a director for 19 years . He was appointed adviser in 1984 and was promoted to honorable member in 1991.
 After graduation from Tokyo University of Commerce( now Hitotsubashi Univ.), he entered Marubeni-Iida Corp. After his retirement, he gave lectures in trade managements at Nihon/ Hitotsubashi/ Waseda Univs. as a professor and a lecturer and produced many good students. After the acknowledgement of those brilliant achievements, he was awarded a doctor’s degree in commerce. His publications include: "Studies on the latest trading business" "Basic problems of Trade Transactions" "Studies upon Trade Buying and Selling", to name a few. 
In honor of his achievements, our association has decided to make the 61st Annual Studies the one of condolences.


The 62nd National Convention is to be held on Yokohama Campus of Kanagawa Univ. 

This event will take place at Kanagawa University in Yokohama on 26th, 27th of October 2002. This National Convention will consider the big issue of the name change of the association and hopefully invite a lively discussion from the members present. At the same time a lecturer from a corporation is to be invited for the theme that more and more companies using English as a company language. We are hoping that many members will attend this.


National Conference 
Preparation Committee

c/o NAKANO Koichi’s Office

Department of Economics

Kanagawa University

Yokohama Campus

27-1, Rokkakubashi 3-chome, Kanagawaku, Yokohama, 221-8686

Phone（045）481-5661（ext.4707）
FAX　（045）413-2678

Chairperson: HASHIMOTO Mitsunori

  

As always, the headquarters will be in charge of organizing the completion of the program of this National Convention in place of the sponsoring school. Details will be sent out in August.

The 61st National Convention Ended in Success 
This event was held at Seinan Gakuin Univ. on 20th and 21st of October, 2001.  This started the new cycle of 60 conferences. It successfully ended with many participants. This National Convention had a theme - the name change - and a symposium titled 'On the Orientation of the Research Activities in the Association: In Search of the Association’s Identity and the Research  Framework'.  First, NORISADA Takao, the president, made an opening remark, "The past, the present and the future of this association", and next, the director TSUBAKI Koji made a  suggestion, "The position of trade transaction and communication." And the director KAMEDA Naoki made a  suggestion, "The position of English and communication." After this, the planning manager NAKAMURA Tomonori acted as a moderator to welcome questions from the audience. The discussion became so energetic that it went over the scheduled time. The next convention with the
approval of this meeting will include another lively discussion upon the
issue of the name change of our association.

Increase in the supplementary budget for the Branch Activities
 In order to allocate 1,000 yen per member , 220,000 yen is allocated as the supplementary budget for the branch activities, and of this, a fixed amount of 30,000 yen will be allocated to each branch first, then the rest will be divided proportionally among the three branches: 40% for Kanto branch, 50% for Kansai branch and 10% for Kyushu-Yamaguchi branch. Specifically this means 82,000 yen for Kanto branch, 95,000 yen for Kansai branch and 43,000 yen for Kyushu-Yamaguchi branch.

  

Resignations and Secessions 

	ASAOKA, Ryohei 
	FUAKAO, Eisuke 

	HAMATANI, Genzo 
	KANAMOTO, Jiro 

	KARASHIMA, Takeshi 
	KUROSHIMA, Tetsuro 

	KUROZUMI, 
	MUKO, Takao 

	MURTO, R.B. 
	NISHIKAWA, 

	TAKAGIWA, Hiroo 
	  


  

New Members 

	FREIERMUTH, M. R. 
	Aizu Univ. 
	Kanto 

	FUJITA, Toshiyuki　 
	Kansai Univ. of Foreign Studies 
	Kansai 

	MIKI, Shigeru 
	Hanazono Univ. 
	Kansai 

	NAGASHIMA, Tsunemitsu 
	Kanagawa 
Univ. 
	Kanto 

	SHIMOMOURA, Yuki　　　　 
	Kobe International Univ. 
	Kansai 

	TSUTSUMI, Etsuko　　 
	Univ. of Osaka, Graduate Studnet 
	Kansai 

	YAMAMOTO, Shoichi 
	Kyoto Uuniv. of Foreign Studies 
	Kansai 


  

JBEA Membership 

	Honorary Members
	2

	Regular Members
	216

	Supporting Members
	1

	Total
	219
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Japan Business English Association

c/o NORISADA’s Office

School of Business Administration

Kwansei Gakuin University

1-155 Uegahara 1-bancho, Nishinomiya

662-8501 Japan

PHONE: 0798-54-6205 (School)

PHONE: 0798-54-6361(Office)

Fax: 0798-51-0903

Email: norisada@kwansei.ac.jp
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